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The City Budget: You Get What You Pay For 
By Councilmember Todd Gloria 

CITY O F SAN DIEGO  

 

 
Coffee with your 
Councilmember 

 

Councilmember Gloria invites 
neighbors to meet casually at 

community coffees 
throughout  

District Three.   
 
 

Saturday, Dec. 12 
10:30 a.m.—12:00 p.m. 

Hall of Champions  
2131 Pan American Rd. 

Balboa Park 
 

 

District Three Dialogue 

Over the past two months since 
Mayor Sanders released the City’s 
Five Year Financial Outlook, I have 
held several budget forums, 
spoken with many neighbors and 
chatted via Facebook and Twitter 
with others, written articles for local 
media outlets and participated in 
official City budget meetings, all to 
help educate and inform the 
community about the budget deficit 
and to encourage neighbors to 
educate and inform me of your 
priorities, questions and concerns. 
  
If this is all news to you, please 
visit my website and read 
“Understanding the City’s Budget,” 
which is available on the 
homepage. 
 

Protecting San Diegans is the City’s 
top priority, and the City invests 
significant money to train each 
public safety employee.  Though 
current sworn employees will not be 
cut, the proposal does include 
reductions to the Fire-Rescue and 
Police Departments. 
 

>Fire Station Rolling Brown Outs: 
every day, a combination of eight 
fire engines and fire trucks will be 
out of service.  Implementation 
details have not yet been 
determined, though fire stations with 
both an engine and a truck will likely 
be impacted.  This includes Fire 
Station 14 in North Park and Fire 
Station 11 in Golden Hill.  Response 
times will be increased on brown out 
days. 
 

>Reductions in the Police 
Department: In addition to the 
reduction of the Harbor Patrol, one-
third of the canine units and the 
mounted police unit in Balboa Park, 
86 non-sworn positions currently 
filled positions will be cut from the 
department.  Administrative 
responsibilities, including crime lab 
work, will impact responses to 
requests for service and some will 
have to be completed by police 
officers, likely impacting their patrol 
time. 
 

>Decreased Branch Library Hours: 
All branch libraries will be open 36 
hours per week, down from the 40 
hours they currently operate.   
 

The original proposal was to pair 16 
libraries, including University  
 

Continued on page 2. 

Addressing a projected budget 
deficit of $179—$200 million is a 
tremendous challenge, and my 
colleagues and all San Diegans 
must approach this honestly and 
rationally. 
 

Mayor Sanders set the right tone in 
the budget proposal he announced 
just before Thanksgiving.  The City 
Council will discuss the proposal in 
the first half of December and is 
scheduled to vote on budget 
remedies on December 14. 
 

Key aspects of the proposed 
budget changes are below. 
 

>Public Safety: No police officers 
or firefighters will be laid off.  This 
is of critical importance for public 
safety and fiscal responsibility.  

City Supports the Historic North Park 

Theatre and Villa Montezuma  

The future of two valuable historic 
resources was brightened by recent 
actions by the San Diego City 
Council. 
 
North Park Theatre has been a 
centerpiece to the revitalization of the 
neighborhood’s core.  It  will be 
further rehabilitated to improve its 
viability and decrease operating 
costs.  North Park redevelopment 
funds will be used for the renovations. 
 
Villa Montezuma, located at 1925 K 
Street in Sherman Heights, is on the 
National Register of Historic Places 
and is owned by the City.  It has been 
operated by the Historical Society as 
a museum and cultural center since 

1972 but has been closed due to 
safety issues since 2006.  The 
City Council approved 
renovations to the facility to again 
make it the community asset it 
should be. 
 
“San Diego’s historic resources 
should be cherished and 
strengthened,” said 
Councilmember Todd Gloria, who 
supported both projects.  “The 
neighbors in Sherman Heights 
and North Park appreciate these 
assets, and I believe using 
redevelopment funds to preserve 
our past is appropriate and 
responsible.” 
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Community Connection: The Todd Squad is Working for You! 

Keeping the Community Clean and Safe 

Graffiti was removed from sidewalks in Normal Heights. 

A vacant pool on 37th St. was inspected and treated by the 
County Environmental Health Department, thanks to coordination 
by Councilmember Gloria’s office. 

An illegally dumped couch and mattress were removed from the 
side of a residence in University Heights. 

Neighborhood Code Compliance and Environmental Services 
Departments address illegal dumping and unfinished/dangerous 
construction on Cherokee Ave. 

Sneakers were removed from 45-foot high electrical lines on 
University Ave. between Park Blvd. and Florida St. after AT&T 
hired a contractor with necessary equipment to reach the problem. 

 

Infrastructure 

The intersection of Hawley Blvd. and Madison Ave. was 
resurfaced. 

The concrete panel section of the cross-gutter at the southeast 
corner of 30th St. and North Park Way will be repaired by May 
2010. 

A broken street sign posing a hazard to pedestrians near 3933 
30th St. was fixed. 

Repairs were made to a broken bike rack at 30th St. and 
University Ave. 

Deteriorated pavement near a designated disabled curb in the 
3500 block of 36th St. was patched making it much safer for all 
individuals. 

A cross gutter will be installed by May 2010 at the northwest 
corner of University Ave. at Iowa St. to alleviate the longstanding 
water drainage problem.   

 

Community Enhancements 

Burlingame entryway signs were installed. 

Budget Deliberations                       (Continued from page 1.) 

Heights and Kensington, so that each branch would be open on 
alternate days.  The decreased hours will impact every single branch 
library in the City. 
 

>Decreased Park Maintenance: Park maintenance is being reorganized 
throughout the City.  Other park impacts include the removal of fire 
rings from the beaches, the loss of a ranger from Balboa Park, the 
closure of restrooms near beaches during winter months, and many 
others. 
 

Though I have a difficult time considering approval of these and other 
proposed reductions, we must all live with the reality: the City does not 
have enough money to pay for the services it currently provides.  This 
is not a new circumstance; the City reduced staffing and services every 
year since Fiscal Year 2001, as detailed in the November issue of the 
District Three Dialogue.   
 

The cuts proposed by the Mayor are painful, to be sure.  However, I 
appreciate that the proposal honestly addresses our financial situation 
and does not include “what if” scenarios or hypothetical pots of money 
that could reveal themselves. It is based on priorities and is equitable in 
that every department is touched. 
 

It is critical to consider this proposal as the temporary measure it is.  
Though some cuts will likely be long lasting, the proposal relies heavily 
on one-time cuts.  We must use the next 18 months to explore and act 
on options to correct the other side of the ledger and finally correct the 
City’s structural budget deficit. 
 

Throughout the last two months and at several forums held in Council 
District Three, including the City Council Budget and Finance 
Committee’s hearing on November 21, approximately 300 participants 
had the opportunity to note their top priority City services; share any 
services they believe could be reduced or eliminated; and provide 
additional revenue options they would  support.   

Though the results are not scientific, they provide a snapshot of some of 
the opinions of our neighbors.   
 

Not surprisingly, Police and Fire-Rescue were ranked as the top two 
priority City services, receiving 122 votes and 91 votes, respectively.  
When it came to lower priority City services, 127 people stated a 
preference for increasing revenues before further sacrificing services, far 
outpacing the next closest options of Street Sweeping and the Ethics 
Commission, receiving 56 and 43 votes, respectively.  As for specific 
revenue options worthy of support, a refuse collection fee garnered 100 
nods in support, followed by an increase to the Transient Occupancy 
Tax, which received 61 votes. 
 

Again, these figures are not necessarily representative of all San 
Diegans, but they suggest an open mindedness to pursuing funding 
streams to preserve and strengthen the valuable services provided by 
the City. 
 

I am proud to represent the diverse interests and people of Council 
District Three and to share these voices at City Hall.  When neighbors in 
some of the less affluent communities are willing to consider spending 
more of their very limited personal finances to preserve needed services, 
my colleagues and people throughout our City must realize that pursuing 
revenues isn’t just possible, it is preferred and necessary.  Continuing to 
diminish our levels of service is no longer acceptable.  “Tough decisions” 
aren’t just about cuts; the conversation must be broadened to include a 
discussion of revenue.   
 

The dialogue with you will continue on this topic over the next 18 
months.  I look forward to additional constructive comments and input 
from you to ensure the City moves forward responsibly.  Thank you for 
your continued partnership. 
 

Please visit the News and Events section of my website for a list of 
remaining budget meetings, www.sandiego.gov/cd3.   

Save the Date: Councilmember Gloria will present the State of District Three 

February 1, 2010 at 6:30 p.m. 

Conrad Prebys Theatre at the Old Globe 


